WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

TYLDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL

11 Clowes Street Tylden Ph: 5424 8244

Email: tylden.ps@education.vic.gov.au www.tyldenps.vic.edu.au



Term 3 Week 4
Friday 15th Aug 2025

IMPORTANT DATES

AUGUST

Friday 22nd School Concert

Friday 29th

Book Week Parade at 9.15 in the Big Shed

SEPTEMBER

Sunday 14thDaffodil Parade

Friday 19th

Last day of term 2 Assembly 1.45pm Early dismissal 2.30pm

OCTOBER

Term 4 Monday 6th First day of term

Friday 17th

Family Bush Dance Tylden Town Hall

NOVEMBER Thu 6th -Fri 7th Gr3 PGL Camp

Principal's Message

Dear Parents and Carers,

It is only one week until our School Concert! Everyone is very excited, and I am looking forward to this spectacular event! Please remember to book your tickets via the link that was sent home last week. The concert information flyer is also attached to this week's newsletter.

Concert Raffle: Each year, Tylden Primary School holds a Raffle at the end of the concert on Friday night. This is always a wonderful way to end the evening, and I am sure that this year will be no different. We are only able to offer these fantastic prizes with the generous donations from our school community. The money raised goes towards the cost of putting on such an amazing production for our wonderful school community. Thank you to the families who have already kindly donated to our raffle. We are still seeking donations of anything that could be put into a hamper to raffle off. This could include but not limited to; food, drink, house goods, gardening items or anything else appropriate. Please drop your donations off at the office before the end of the day next Wednesday. Thank you for all the ongoing support with this!

Earlier this year, many of our students participated in a drawing competition during class time, as part of the Kyneton Daffodil and Arts Festival. I am very pleased to announce that there were two winners. One of the winners was our very own Jullian H. Julian's artwork will be made into a tea towel and will be available for purchase at the festival. Well done, Jullian!

I am pleased to announce that this year, we have been invited to have two students participate in the Kyneton Daffodil and Arts Festival Royal Family. I would like to congratulate Freya and Callum, who have been selected to take part in this exciting opportunity. Thank you to everyone who put forward their expression of interest.

Over the past couple of weeks, we have had some exciting works happening around the school. We have purchased new easy to use taps in both of our student toilet blocks. The feedback from the students has been overwhelmingly positive. They have reported that it is now a lot easier to turn on the tap and wash their hands with soap! We have also had new blinds installed in the library and portables, making the rooms both look and function better. We have also purchased 30 new computers to be used by the students. All these upgrades have been possible through the fundraising from our Annual School Fair!

I am seeking any donations of newspapers that families could donate to the art room please. If you have any that are no longer needed, please feel free to bring them to the office. These will be used with the Prep's during art sessions. Thank you.

I hope everyone has a lovely weekend.

Kind regards,

Bree Sliwczynski Principal

breeana.sliwczynski@education.vic.gov.au

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK



Pictured: L-R Back Riley, Haylee & Lewis Front: Maddy, Tia & Georgia



Lilia

Riley

Mrs Bird

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK

Riley—For putting your personal best into your 'Personal Strengths' activity. Not only are you creative, we now know you are also hard working, resilient and brave. Keep it up.

Maddy W-G You consistently challenge yourself to use interesting vocabulary in your writing. Keep up the amazing work!

Georgia– For being so independent and organised every morning. Keep up the amazing work!

Haylee –For a fantastic effort in our creative writing sessions. Keep up the good work!

Tia– You have been focussed in your class and setting a great example for your peers. Keep up the fantastic work!

Lewis— For putting in tremendous effort during writing. You are showing great improvement and writing some wonderful character descriptions. Well done!

PREMIERS READING CHALLENGE

The Premiers Reading Challenge ends on the 6^{th} of September. For me to have the time to enter the details of all the books read by the students participating, I will need all completed lists given to me before the 29^{th} of August.

It has been very heartening to have already received quite a few completed forms, so keep working towards your goal, remember 30 books read by P-2 students and 15 books for 3-6.

On another note, I would like to take this opportunity to thank Clare from Aesops Attic for her very generous donation of a significant number of second-hand picture story books to add to our school collection. Clare has always been a very strong supporter of our school and her donation is very much appreciated.

Wanda Bird

Library Assistant

THIS WEEK IN SAKGP

There was a Greek theme to our menu today. We made Spanakopita, Tzatziki and Pita bread. We put a Tylden PS twist to the Spanakopita as we have the most magnificent cabbages ready to pick in our school garden so we added some cabbage to our filling and it was delicious! In the garden the grade 3's were busy mulching the strawberry patch, weeding and preparing for the spring planting.









TYLDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL





CONCERT BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL

Dear Families,

The Tylden Primary School Concert 2025 will be held at Sacred Heart Kyneton's Mary Moloney Theatre on Friday 22nd of August. Doors open at 6.50pm. (No early birds)

In addition to this, we will be holding a Matinée performance at Sacred Heart Kyneton's Mary Moloney Theatre on Friday 22nd of August. Doors open at 11:30am. (No early birds). This will give the opportunity for other family members to see the concert. You will need to keep in mind, that the Matinée will double up as a whole school run through before the actual concert night, so please be patient! We will also be filming the concert on Friday night. This will be available for families to purchase.

Each family is allocated 3 tickets for both the Matinée and the Concert, there is no allocated seating and no cost for this event.

Tickets bookings are essential and available through this link: https://www.trybooking.com/DEJYF

Bookings close on Wednesday the 20th August at 4:00pm. No tickets available on the night.

Any queries on this matter contact the office.

CONCERT RAFFLE



The prizes are hampers of goodies and other items donated by our families.

The money raised from the raffle pays for the bus for our concert rehearsal, filming of the concert and also subsidises the hire of the choreographer. We would greatly appreciate your donated items for the raffle.

Please drop in your item to the office by next Wednesday 20th August.

On Concert night we ask for a gold coin donation and raffle tickets will be available for \$2.00 each or 3 for \$5.00

CLOTHING FOR THE PERFORMANCE:

Each class has been allocated a colour for their costume. Students need to wear a t-shirt / top in their class colour. Students can either wear the same class colour or black pants, leggings, dresses, skirts, shorts, socks etc. No singlet tops or crop tops and appropriate length shorts/skirts please. Students are required to wear runners for their dance performance.

CLASS COLOURS (Any shade of the allocated colour)

Grade Prep - Blue Yr 1/2 H - Yellow Yr 1/2 S - Green Yr 3 - Purple Yr 4/5 - Red

Year 6 - Costumes or black

Students DO NOT need to wear their costume colours for the Matinée performance, only the Grade 6s will require their costumes and anyone else who has a role.

THIS IS STRICTLY A NON ALCOHOL EVENT

COMMUNITY NEWS





BIG SMILES.

HUGE FUN!!



KYNETON & DISTRICT LITTLE ATHLETICS CENTRE

COME AND TRY DAY!!

SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 20

TIME 9AM - 11AM

ALL WELCOME! FREE BBQ!

KYNETON SHOWGROUNDS, MOLLISON STREET, KYNETON

WANT TO JOIN IN SEASON 2025/26?

MEMBERSHIP \$149 PER CHILD FAMILY DISCOUNTS APPLY

REGISTER YOUR INTEREST HERE



FOR ALL ENQUIRIES PLEASE EMAIL KYNETON@LAVIC.COM.AU



free online webinar for parents and carers supporting young people transition from primary to secondary school

headspace Schools & Communities invite you to attend a free Mental Health Education session for parents and carers

This session will cover:

- " Understanding mental health and adolescent development
- " Understanding young peoples' emotions
- « Supporting young people to manage their emotions during their transition to secondary school
- " Where to seek support for you and your young people

For more information contact us: MHEP@headspace.org.au

The Mental Health Education Program is a Schools Suicide Prevention Activities initiative, headspace Schools & Communities, funded by the Australian Government Department of Health and Aged Care.

Where: Online via Microsoft Teams

- Session 2: Thurs 30 October 2025, 8-9pm AEDT

ow to register: ck here or scan the QR Code to register by overferred date and time through





Swapping is a clever and thrifty way to update your kids' wardrobe without hitting the shops

Saturday 16 August between 10am - 12noon

Friday 15 August between 12 noon - 3pm or **Drop Off Times:** Saturday 16 August 8.30am - 9.30am

Woodend Neighbourhood House, Location: 47 Forest Street, Woodend

👚 Entry:

Register: 54271845 or woodendng.org.au REGISTER VIA OUR WEBSITE

- Bring along up to ten items of kids' clothing to swap.
 For each item you drop off, you will receive a token.
 Each token can be exchanged for one item during the swap.
 Your \$5 donation will help support the activities of the Woodend

